SDF GRANT ASSESSMENT PANEL

17th November 2010
Present:
Mr EA Sangster (Chairman)


Councillor HM George; Mmes A Belton, W Marmara and A Robinson and Messrs R Smith and M Sutton.
(Ms C Gwyther joined the meeting prior to Project No. SDF0308 [Minute 7 below refers] being discussed.)

(National Park Offices, Llanion Park, Pembroke Dock: 12noon – 1.05p.m.)

1.
Appointment of Chairman

     It was UNANIMOUSLY RESOLVED that Mr EA Sangster be appointed Chairman for the ensuing year.
2.
Appointment of Vice-Chairman

     In view of the fact that a number of the National Park Authority’s Members were unable to attend the meeting that day, it was RESOLVED that the appointment of Vice-Chairman be deferred until the next meeting.
3.
Apologies

     Apologies for absence were received from Councillors ML Evans, RM Lewis and M Williams and Mrs S Hughes.
4.
Disclosures of Interest
     Ms A Belton disclosed an interest in Project Application SDF 307 Pembrokeshire Green Destinations (Minute 6 below refers) but did not withdraw from the meeting as the matter was only been reported for information.  No discussion was held on the matter.
     NOTED.
5.
Minutes
     The minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd February 2010 were presented for confirmation and signature.
     It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd February 2010 be confirmed and signed.
6.
Sustainable Development Fund Update Report
     The Sustainable Development Fund (SDF) Administrator reminded the Panel that a project had been submitted by Pembrokeshire Tourism (Project Application SDF 307 Pembrokeshire Green Destinations), which had been circulated electronically to the Panel for comment in July 2010.  Following that electronic consultation, it was decided to defer the project in order that the applicant could provide further financial details including clarity on match funding.  The proposal would be brought before the Panel again for consideration once this information was available.

     The SDF Administrator then went on to report that three SDF supported projects had recently been launched, while three others had been subject to further delays, which had obvious implications for the management of the Fund’s finances.  In response to a query from the Chairman about the delayed projects, the SDF Administrator informed the Panel that it was not currently possible to reallocate the earmarked resources to other projects while the three referred to were still potentially viable.  She added that it was likely that any Fund underspend would have to be returned to the Welsh Assembly Government (WAG).  She was awaiting information from the three project managers on whether their projects would be able to spend allocated funding by the end of the financial year.

     Turning to the report, the SDF Administrator stated that her Annual Report had been submitted to WAG in June 2010, the details of which were contained in her report, together with a synopsis of the Fund’s current financial position.
     With regard to the Little Green Grant, which was administered by the Pembrokeshire Association of Voluntary Services, it was reported that four applications had been considered to date, although only one had been approved.

     Finally, the SDF Administrator reported that Mr Russell Thomas had resigned from the Panel.  Mr Thomas had been the WAG representative on the Panel, but had now left that position to pursue an alternative career.  She had written to Mr Thomas to thank him for his hard work, dedication and valuable input to the Panel’s work during his membership.  She then reminded the Panel that the National Park Authority had resolved, at its meeting held on the 29th September 2010, to reduce the size of the Panel.  This process would not take place, however, until such time as future funding of the Sustainable Development Fund had been confirmed by WAG.  When this had been received, active current Panel members would be invited to re-apply for their position.  She added that the Authority had gratefully acknowledged the valuable contribution and commitment shown by existing members.
     It was AGREED that the report of the SDF Administrator be adopted.
7.
Applications for funding under the Sustainable Development Fund

     The Assessment Panel considered one application for funding under the Sustainable Development Fund.  The application was considered in detail against Welsh Assembly Government and Panel criteria, following a brief presentation by the project applicant. 
	Ref No
	Project Name
	Presentation by
	Organisation



	SDF 0308
	Training Skills for the Management and Maintenance of Woodland and Wetland Habitats
	Elizabeth Gossage
	Pembroke 21C Community Interest Company


     Following the presentation, Members welcomed the principle of managing the habitats, but there was some concern about the planting of new sites and whether the intended species was indigenous to the area.  There was also concern about the compatibility of the management/planting regime with surrounding land and the implications the proposal might have on existing local biodiversity.  In addition, they questioned the need for another environmental trainer in the area, and stated that they would require further clarification on the training programme and the way in which it would provide realistic future employment opportunities in a restricted and highly competitive field.  Finally, they suggested that the project costs should be re-assessed, as this would impact upon the amount of match funding that would be required.
     It was AGREED that the Chief Executive (National Park Officer) be recommended to refuse the project as presented, but that the applicant be advised that the Panel would be prepared to consider another proposal if the concerns referred to at the meeting could be satisfactorily addressed.
8.
Postcards from Pembrokeshire – film show
     Members were given the opportunity to view the two short films made in connection with the above-mentioned Sustainable Development Fund supported project, which had recently been launched.
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